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Dear Mr Jones 
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated 3 July 2024 to the Hon Rita Saffioti MLA, 
Deputy Premier; Minister for Transport. Your email has been referred to me as the 
Minister Assisting the Minister for Transport. 
 
I understand you met with my Policy Adviser, Carolyn Monaghan, who has briefed me  
on your request regarding Zero Emission Vehicle Rebates for electric motorcycles. 
 
The Zero Emission Vehicle Rebate Scheme was introduced to encourage and 
increase the uptake of zero emission vehicles in Western Australia as part of the 
Government’s Clean Energy Car Fund. 
 
The scheme’s eligibility requirements were designed by Treasury to target the market 
segment where there would be greatest impact, notably light vehicles. The aim was to 
improve affordability and stimulate the market as the WA transport sector transitions 
away from oil dependency. 
 
No Australian jurisdiction included motorcycles in their available rebate scheme for 
zero emission vehicles and while I appreciate your suggestion, however the WA 
Government is not considering the Zero Emission Vehicle Rebate Scheme beyond the 
rebates currently on offer. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
HON DAVID MICHAEL MLA 
MINISTER ASSISTING THE MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT 
5 August 2024


